	Dear Akankhya, 

"Greetings from GDOHWA family" Ganjam District Orthopaedically Handicapped Welfare Association (GDOHWA) staff working very sincerely in the inaccessible area of disability. Before stating the Project we have finished the construction of our new building. Likewise we have also selected our working staff as well as our beneficiaries. Before giving appointment we have informed all our staff members that this appointment is valid for six months only. The continuation in this field will depend on the success of this six months work. Then 10 days, teachers training programme was conducted for these 4 teachers in our new building from 15th July to 24th July 2008. Sri Krupasindhu Panda, retired teacher-cum-block resource coordinator, Sri Hemanta Ku. Subudhi (B.A., B.Ed.) & Sri K.Ananda (M.A., B.Ed.), Principal SAMARTH has conducted the training. Then 4 days Orientation Programme for 60 parents was conducted from 26th July to 29th July 2008. All parents are surprised because the most important challenge in the community is cent percent people are ignorant about education and value of Education. Sri K.Ananda & Asha Course Coordinator Miss Sriyarani Dei have personally managed this Programme. Immediately we have purchased Educational Assets & Training Equipments. 

Then the school was started on 1st August 2008. On the same date, we have distributed Teaching learning Materials, educational kits, School Bags etc. 

Because this Project has started in the month of August, we could not materialize our idea as per our Plan, because the normal admission date was closed since the month of April. Hence, some students have joined in private schools, some in Govt. schools, some students in their village schools & rest in our SAMATRH schools. Our teachers are providing education in our samarth school as well as attending the students who are in the village schools. For Vocational Training, we are bringing all students to our own building. This process may continue till March 2009. Still we are trying our level best how we will bring a Govt. circular to join these children in normal schools as per our plan. We have already talked with the Commissioner-cum-Secretary, School & Mass Education Deptt. Govt. of Orissa & she had also assured to give it within a short period. After that we will admit them in the neaby schools. We have provided all types of study materials, school bags, study kits along with the Nutritional support to those students who studying in their village schools. By this we are also dealing with another important challenge that is health and nutrition problem. Most of the child affected severe diseases like blood deficiency, malaria, polio etc. Due to non-availability of nutrious food most of the children are suffering from severe diseases. A curious situation has arised by seeing this type of activities among the public. We are trying to success the programme very sincerely with participatory approach. We hope this project is very helpful to the disabled children in future           
We are trying to success the project very carefully. We are planning to prepare health camp in the next month. We enclosed details of the utilization of the project from 1st August to 11th Oct.2008. Within a short period we will send more detailed report about the Programme 

Kindly give any suggestion for progress of the programme. 

Thanking you 
With best regards 

K. Ananda 

General Secretary 

G.D.O.H.W.A. 


